Faculty Senate Minutes 9-18-20
Submitted by Danny Collum, Faculty Senate Secretary
Call to Order

Meeting began with quorum, 9:05 a.m.

Approval of Agenda [5 minute time limit]

Agenda was amended to include discussion of spring academic calendar in the time for
President’s Report and to delete the Ombudsman’s Report. Agenda approved as

amended.






program. After discussion of the specific text of the resolution, it was amended to
change a reference to “formats” to “delivery methods.” In the course of this discussion,
Dr. Schneller affirmed that the language, “as per discretion of individual faculty,”
reflected the policy of the university, set by President Brown.

After this discussion, a motion and second were made, and the resolution was

approved.



President Keeler called for a motion to vote, and there was none. He returned the measure to
APC with the recommendation that the committee work with Dr. Schneller on the best next

steps.

10 minutes were added for additional items from APC.

Senator Gyawali raised the questions of whether the faculty wanted to consider allowing a
“Pass/Fail” option for student grades, as was done for the spring semester due to the emergency
transition to online instruction. He also raised the question of whether faculty evaluations would
be done this semester, and would they count for annual evaluations and promotion and tenure.
These are issues that APC may be considering at future meetings. During this discussion,
President Keeler ran an online poll of the senate which came out 11 against Pass/Fail for this
semester and seven for it. He suggested that perhaps a survey of the entire faculty would be

helpful for our consideration of this issue.

6. Curriculum Committee report [10 minute time limit]

Curriculum Committee had no action items. Chair Changzheng Wang reported that the
main item of business at their last meeting was consideration of a request for the
director of Institutional Effectiveness to be made an ex officio, non-voting member of
the FSCC. Rationale for this was to help the committee with matters of program
alignment and assessment. Senator Wang reported that the committee rejected this
proposal because of concern that an “ex-officio” member would, by definition, be a
full member of the committee, which means voting. The committee requests instead
that the director of Institutional Effectiveness become a permanent liason to the
curriculum committee. President Keeler said he would communicate this to the

provost.



Professional Concerns Committee report [10 minute time limit]

Vice-Chair Bruce Griffis reported that the committee discussed policy for selection of
deans and chairs and the salary compression resolution, but has no action items ready
at this time.

Budget and Academic Support Committee report [10 minute time limit]

Chair, Senator Noel Novelo, reported that the BASC discussed “Incomplete” policy,
education technology access, especially for rural and low income students, faculty
salaries and potential for a KSU chapter of the American Association of University
Professors (AAUP).

President Keeler urged the BASC to work together with Professional Concerns
Committee on the salary compression issue as there is some urgency to get a faculty
statement into the process when the Board of Regents takes up this issue in December.

Other Business [10 minute time limit]
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